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March 12th, 2020 
 
MEMO: LRRCN Staff and Membership  
RE: LRRCN Aggressive Measures for COVID-19 
 
Tansi Netotemmak,  
 
Effective immediately, all community and social events that were scheduled to 
be held within our 3 (three) communities (John D’Or Prairie, Fox Lake, Garden 
River) are to be postponed until further notice, due to growing concerns over 
COVID-19.  
 
Anyone who is currently outside of the country or is returning from another 
country will need to self-isolate for a minimum of 14 (fourteen days). Anyone 
exhibiting symptoms must be tested prior to returning to Little Red River Cree 
Nation. Hotel costs will be covered and there will be no disruption associated 
salary or pay. Persons who are affected with this measure do not have to 
worry about losing their employment with the Nation. As we are now adopting 
Aggressive Measures to ensure the safety of our members and to limit any 
potential spread within our communities.   
 
LRRCN Post-Secondary Students who wish to return to their families can do 
so and their funding will not be affected once the COVID-19 virus is no longer 
a threat to our members and the general public. Nation offices, health centres, 
schools and daycare centres are still scheduled to remain open or until the 
situation changes. Please watch for additional updates as we are closely 
monitoring COVID-19.  
 
Please Share.  
 
Thank you,  
 
  
 
Chief Conroy Sewepagaham  
LITTLE RED RIVER CREE NATION 


